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President’s Message

Welcome to August. | hope you've caught your breath from the Fair because it's time to start thinking
about PIQF. More about that in a minute. First, I'm excited to tell those of you who couldn’t attend the
July meeting that we have an Opportunity Quilt design, and construction is well underway. Many of us
were blown away by our July speaker, Dora Cary of Orange Dot Quilts, and we are thrilled that she
agreed we can use her pattern, String of Beads, for our 2019-2020 Opportunity Quilt. You can see the
pattern on her website, www.orangedotquilts.com. We are making it with vibrant blue and green "beads"
pieced from a Laurel Burch layer cake, on a white background. Michele Parry will do the assembly and
the quilting for us. Thank you, Michele!

Which brings me back to PIQF -- we will need quite a few volunteers. PIQF requires that we provide 32
hours of white glove service in exchange for exhibiting the Opportunity Quilt and selling raffle tickets.
White glove hours will be Saturday, October 19; Opportunity Quilt hours will be throughout the show,
from Thursday, October 17 to Sunday, October 20. We will have iVolunteer set up within the next few
days, and | encourage you to sign up for some white glove time and some Opportunity Quilt service for
the Guild. You provide the friendly, chatty, personality and we'll provide the white gloves!

| also want to remind you that the August meeting will be our Auction, and | know there will be a ton of
wonderful stuff for you to bid on. This is always an exceptionally fun evening, and | urge you to attend
and bring your $$ (we can take credit cards, checks, or old fashioned spendin' money). The Board has
waived the guest fee for this meeting, so bring your quilty friends and family -- the more the merrier! |
look forward to seeing you there,

Jess Millikan, President

Outreach Score- |, A card PQ Calendar
i
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A 7:00pm 14 PQ Auction
Aug 31 Final membership
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Neonatal Quilts 8 209 rooster
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Shelter Quilts 0 59 Sep 18 Wed Snedn gﬁ?thdaej tllanagny _
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July Outreach Quilt Donors turnover of duties

LaVerne Newman, Carol Blitzer, Frances Mon-
roe, Grace Hardy

There is no Board Meeting in August.
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Future PQ Program
September 2019

Guild Birthday Party
Sobrato Center

August Speaker — Dora Cary
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Peninsula Quilters Guild Membership Renewals

Peninsula Quilters Guild membership renewals are due in September. To be included in the membership
roster please submit your completed membership form and payment by the end of August, preferable by
August 21, 2019. Both membership and affiliate renewal forms are available at this link:
https://www.peninsulaquilters.org/online-membership-form

Arleen Powell, Membership Co-Chair
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PQ 2019 September Birthday Party

The Sew What Bee is coordinating PQ’s 2019 September Birthday Party. Since PQ had to cancel the
May Bee Charitable Day, we decided that the Birthday Party event will be a Bee Charitable day.

> Date: 9/18/2019 (regular September meeting date)

> Location: Sobrato Center (Bay Room), 330 Twin Dolphin Dr, Redwood City, CA 94065
(note the location change)

> Time: 9:30am — 2 :00pm or 3:00pm

We will have the regular PQ business meeting, a break with birthday goodies, and then Bee
Charitable. You can choose from one of these activities:

1. Sew from a kit that will be provided

2. Bring your own charity quilt to work on.

3. Bind a quilt (binding fabric will be supplied)
4

. Cut 12"x18" pieces of muslin for Art in Action who will be doing a project with 5th graders.
Muslin will be provided.

Bring your sewing machine and sewing supplies including rotary cutter and ruler(s) (especially if
you are going to cut the muslin. Irons, ironing pads, and cutting mats will be supplied.

Bring your own lunch or you can buy it in the café at Sobrato center.
Contact Margaret Conti if you have any questions or comments.
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Join us at Road to California leters Conference in Ontario, California
January 23 - 26, 2020

More than 42,000 visitors from all 50 states and several foreign countries come each January to view
exhibits featuring antique, traditional, art and modern quilts designed by both national and international
quilt groups. A vibrant vendor mall of over 225 nationally and internationally known retailers feature the
very latest to see, try and buy in quilt making supplies, machines, notions, antique quilts and gift items.
Classes taught by a distinguished faculty are geared to all levels of quilters, offering assistance with tra-
ditional to modern techniques, hand and machine quilting skills and the latest in surface-embellishment
using paint, thread and embroidery.

This is a Peninsula Quilters event approved by the board

Please email Terry Caselton by August 16 if you are interested in going with the group because if we
don’t have enough members interested, we can reach out to other quilting groups to fill the space and
keep the cost down. Also email Terry any questions.

DATE: Thursday, January 23, 2020 bus departs San Mateo and returns Sunday, January 26, 2020.

HOTEL ACCOMMODATIONS: We have 20 double occupancy sleeping rooms at the Ontario Gateway
located across the street from the convention center. These hotel rooms are available for those taking
the bus with the group

* Total Hotel Cost for 3 days $362.37 or Per Person $181.19

* Roommate program available subject to availability — (will email list of people looking for a room-
mate and you will pair up).

* You can book your own hotel, if you prefer, and still take the bus with the group

* If your class requires you to bring a sewing machine you can bring it on the bus

TRANSPORTATION

* Depart San Mateo 1/23/20 approx. 8:00am — stop at quilt shop(s) along the way, and for lunch —
fun ride

* Depart Ontario 1/26/20 approx. 9:00am to San Mateo stop for lunch (maybe a quilt shop we
missed)

* Bus Cost TBD (approx. 160.00+/- roundtrip pending number of people)

ROAD TO CALIFORNIA CLASSES AND REGISTRATION: Classes start on Monday January 20t to
Sunday January 26 and some fill very fast.

If you want to take a class before Friday, January 27 you will need to secure your own hotel room and
your own transportation. Google: Road to California 2020 and you can see the classes day by day. Reg-
istration is $35.00

2019/20 LEADERSHIP

We love our Newsletter and need a new Chairperson!!!
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Our nominating committee has done a splendid job of filling many of our Board vacancies! Welcome to
our new board member candidates (some of these positions require a member vote which will happen at
the September meeting)!

Vice-President — Angi Merlone

Recording Secretary (PM Meetings) — Cynthia Chaddick
Corresponding Secretary — Arleen Powell

Bee Coordinator (Queen Bee) — June Wallach

PQ retreat Co-Chair — Gale Green

Annual Challenge — Jess Millikan

Opportunity Quilt Display, Sales & Tickets — Jess Millikan
County Fair Liaison — Wanda Dragon

Speakers Co-Chair (Year 1) — Terry Caselton
Workshops — Leslie Rose & Anne Merics

Neonatal quilts — Linda Hester

Studio Tour — Connie Bowles & Sara Guyol

Membership Co-Chair — Kathy McGuffin

LifeMoves Quilts/Bee Charitable/Storage — Julie Curry

And a HUGE thank you to all our returning Board members who have re-upped for another year!

Treasurer — Leslie Lohmeier

Recording Secretary (AM Meetings) — Linda McAllister
Parliamentarian — Michele Parry

Activities & Events Chair — Judy Miyake

PQ Retreat- Barbara Hall

Fundraising Chair — Gale Green

Raffle baskets — Sue Garcia, Irma Lopez

Quilt Exhibit/Show — Julie Curry & Judy Miyake
Membership Co-Chair — Ruth Gilroy

Programs Chair — Teresa Rosensweig
Speakers Co-Chair (year 2) — Terry Caselton

Hospitality — Grace Hardy

Neonatal Quilts — Joyce Wheeler

LifeMoves Quilts/Bee Charitable/Storage — Judy Miyake & Linda Hester
Social Media Coordinator — Sara Medina

Web Admin — Kathy McGuffin

Email blaster — Rita Leung

Roster - Michele Parry

iVolunteer Admin — Michele Parry

Open Positions

Newsletter Chair
Outreach Chair

As you know many of us rely on our newsletter to keep us on track with the guild and it also becomes our
historical record for everyone to refer to. Our current newsletter Chair has provided a wonderful descrip-
tion of the job and | just know there is a least one person out there who is contemplating taking over this
SUPER IMPORTANT position! Mary Raftery wrote:
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“The newsletter editor generates a monthly newsletter using input/articles from members using Microsoft
Word. The prior month’s newsletter word document is copy/pasted into a new word document (easy!)
and updated with the current month’s date and data and new info from guild members. The editor does a
little research for upcoming events that is collected from other guild newsletters, the NCQC site and the
Quilt and Textile Museum sites. She also maintains workshop information received from the Speaker/
Workshop committee. The newsletter is sent to the WebAdmin for posting on the PQ website and the
editor sends out an email notice to guild members that the newsletter is available using email addresses
received in an Excel file from the Membership committee. Almost all the content is generated by Guild
members. Not really a big deal! Please contact me with questions!”

We are also looking for an Outreach Chair. She oversees the Neonatal Quilts, LifeMoves & Bee Charita-
ble positions and reports back to the Board what they are doing. We are waiting to hear the good news

from you'@)!

Jena Walter, vice-President
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2019 Peninsula Quilters
FALL RETREAT

Oct. 25t thru the 27t
Holiday Inn Express, San Mateo

Sign up with Barbara Hall at the August PQ meeting.
New cost - Doubles $315 & Singles $455.

Make checks payable to Barbara Hall. Full payment is due at the August 21st PQ meeting.
Spots fill up fast so send a friend to the August meeting with your check.
Contact: Barbara bumblbhall@me.com

Shhhh, It's Time to Make Madam President's New
Quilt
It is that time again and | am requesting your participation in preparing

the President's quilt. The following directions will make the foundation
element for two blocks in the finished quilt.

We will be making a 10-inch square strip-pieced block using bright and primary colors. Madam President
is partial to greens so it would be great if you can include a green strip or two in the mix of your block.

You will need:
A foundation square of muslin or light-colored quilt cotton that measures 10"x10".
One 3" wide x 15" long strip for center diagonal

Eight 1 %" strips of various lengths
Peninsula Quilters Guild
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Two 2 2" x 4" rectangles for corners

The wide strip should be placed centered across the diagonal. The block will be cut along the diagonal for assem-
bly later so center the strip as best you can, but it does not have to be exact.

Using 4" seams add successive strips on either side of the center diagonal working your way out to each corner.
Finish the corners with the rectangles and trim the final block to 10-inches square. Pressing as you go will give a
crisp finish to the block.

Please write your name in pencil or ink on the back of the block.

Blocks are due to Michéle Parry by September 18, 2019.

You can bring the blocks to either the August or September meeting or mail
them to her at PO Box 786, El Granada, CA 94018. If you have any questions,
please call 650-726-9995 or email micheleparry@comcast.net.

Thank you so much for your participation in this celebration of Jess Millikan's
presidency.
Michele Parry, Past President
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PIQF 2019 IS COMING UP FAST

Most of you are probably very aware that PIQF will be October 17-20 at the Santa Clara Convention
Center. As in past years, we will display our Opportunity Quilt and sell raffle tickets throughout the
show. The "price of admission" for that privilege is that we must provide 32 hours of white glove volun-
teer work. We don't yet know which day(s) we will be assigned to white glove, but please start clearing
your calendars to support the Guild by doing white glove duty and/or by selling Opportunity Quilt Tick-
ets. We'll have sign-ups on iVolunteer, and there will be more information available at the July and Au-
gust meetings.

Alice’s Love Event 2020

This event is sponsored by the WannaBee Bee through a generous donation from Harry (Alice's hus-
band) and Andrew (Alice's son) Lam to honor our wonderful friend and ‘bee sister’, Alice Lam, who
passed away in 2016. She loved for us to spend time together, enjoy good food, and generously give to
others. This event reflects her giving spirit.

The 2020 event will be a shop hop in spring (probably in April). We are researching which shops we will
visit. Transportation and lunch will be provided. Signups will begin at the PQ September 18, 2019 meet-
ing. See Margaret Conti.

The 2019 Alice’s Love event resulted in so many twin-size quilt tops, that the Bee Charitable Day coordi-
nators (Judy Miyake and Linda Hester) were a bit overwhelmed with the tops that needed quilting. For
the 2020 Alice’s Love Event we would like to have completed quilts. So, the ‘price’ for the Event has been
modified as follows: (on the signup sheet you will have to choose one of these options)

* 2 completed (pieced, quilted, bound) neonatal quilts OR
* 1 completed (pieced, quilted, bound) twin size or larger quilt OR
* 1 pieced twin size or larger quilt top WITH enough extra fabric for binding OR

* For those who like to quilt -- 2 twin size or larger quilts quilted (if you choose this option the
WannaBees will ensure you get the quilt tops to quilt or you can coordinate with a friend who is
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making a pieced twin top). This option might be attractive to those who have access to a long arm
machine. OR

* For those who like to do hand binding -- make and stitch binding on 1 quilted twin size quilt.
We prefer that the binding is machine sewn on the front and then hand stitched onto the back. If
you choose this option, the WannaBees will ensure you get the quilted quilt to put the binding on
or you can coordinate with a friend or friends that are doing option 3 or 4.

Contact Margaret Conti if you have any questions.
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Studio Tour 2020

A tour of guild members' studios is being planned for September 2020. Studio visitors will include PQ
members as well as members of neighboring guilds. The event will be a fun glimpse into how studio
owners have found solutions to such common problems of space (both multi- and single use) and orga-
nization.

If you live in the Burlingame to Redwood City area and are willing to open your studio as a part of this
tour, please contact Sara Guyol (650) 574-5689/haydensrose@yahoo.com or Connie Bowles (408) 206-

7567/conniebowles3@amail.com for further information.

Sara Guyol and Connie Bowles

PENINSULA QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

July 17, 2019

The general meeting was called to order by president Jess Millikan at 9:30, and guests and new mem-
bers welcomed. There was one correction to the June minutes: the announcement for the birthday party
was made by Margaret Conti. The minutes were otherwise approved as published.

Treasurer’s report (Ruth Gilroy standing in for Leslie Lohmeier). Budget available on request from
Leslie. if you have spent any money on behalf of the guild - even if you do not want to be reimbursed -
please contact Leslie so it can go into the budget for next year.

Corresponding Secretary: no report
Announcements:

> Jess Millikan - Reminder - renew your membership by September if you want to be included in
the roster. You can do this on line using PayPal, or the old-fashioned way. Ruth and Arlene will
be taking renewal memberships during the break.

> Jess Millikan - PIQF is coming up. We have sent in a request for a table to sell tickets for our
opportunity quilt - this means we have to provide 32 hours of white glove volunteering.

> Jess Millikan - Northcott Fabrics has announced a challenge using their Stonehenge line.
> Margie Pullen -Julie Murphy, former owner of Laurel Leaf Quilts, died on July 16.

> Margie Pullen -The September Birthday party is sponsored by Sew What and Bee Charitable. It
will be held at the Sobrato Center in Redwood City. After the meeting, we will have a Bee Chari-

table day, including work on making tops for Life Moves, so be ready to cut and sew!
Peninsula Quilters Guild 8
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> Barb Hall - Alice's Love event for 2020 in the planning stages. New requirements for participa-
tion: members who want to participate must provide 2 finished neonatal quilts OR provide an un-
finished twin-sized (at least) top, with binding included OR quilt 2 twin-sized quilts OR hand-sew
bindings on 2 twin-sized quilts More information will be provided later.

> Sandy Kelly - The Auction will be at the August meeting. Sandy is still taking donations - contact
her or Rose Erdozaincy if you have things you wish to donate. The doors will open at 6:30 for the
silent auction. The live auction will start after the regular meeting at 7. There is no charge for
guests attending the meeting/auction.

> June Wallach - June has an Alice's Love bag found at the fair - contact her if it's yours

> Terry Caselton - Terry has 20 rooms reserved for Road to California and will be reserving a bus
later depending on demand. Rooms are at the Ontario Gateway Hotel for three nights, January
23-25; $106/night double occupancy. Road to California runs from Monday, January 20 to Sun-
day, January 26. Contact Terry for more information.

> Jena Walter - update from nominating committee. Julie Curry will be taking over as Outreach
Chair. Angi Merlone will be Historian. Cynthia Chaddick will be the recording secretary for
evening meetings. Several other positions are still open (but most have been filled since the
meeting — see update article in this newsletter).

> Jess Millikan - Next year's opportunity quilt will be "Beads on a String", based on the pattern
generously donated by this month's speaker, Dora Carey.

Show and Tell:

Sara Guyol Who Let the Dog Out? Leslie Rose Asian Window
Grace Hardy Quilt as You Go Judy Miyake Escher Quilt
Kathy McGuffin Table Runner Gwen Matteucci Friendship Quilt
Jean Dail Sudoku Barb Hall 4 Flower Bouquets
Michele Parry Quilted 18th Century Petticoat Margie Pullen Bubble

Break called at 10:10; meeting resumed at 10:25.

Membership report: 50 attendees, 3 guests. Two door prizes — a fabric bundle, won by La Vern New-
man and a pattern won by Loraine Strong.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:33, and the speaker introduced by Sandy Kelly
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PENINSULA QUILTERS GUILD BOARD MEETING MINUTES

July 17, 2019
Attendees:

Jess Millikan, Judy Miyake, Ruth Gilroy, Kathy McGuffin, Jena Walter, Linda McAllister, Michele Parry,
Mary Raftery, Judy Brumm, Sandy Kelly, Arlene Powell, Terry Caselton

Meeting called to order at 11:55. Minutes from the previous board meeting approved as published.
Committee Reports:
Membership: renewals going well

Treasurer [Ruth for Leslie] We will have Square available at the auction to accept credit cards
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Old Business:

>

>

Opportunity Quilt: Speaker Dora Carey is allowing us to use her pattern String of Beads. Jena
Walter and Mary Raftery volunteered to help Jess make “Beads.” Michele Parry will provide the
background fabric and do the quilting.

Road to California. Terry reported that 10 rooms for Road to California have already been
booked.

New Business:

>

>

>

The September joint board meeting will be at the Redwood Shores library on September 25.
The Workshop refund policy was reviewed. The Board agreed to let the policy stand as written.

March Workshop: Terry booked Dora Carey for a one-day workshop in March. After feedback
from today's meeting the Board approved expanding to a 2-day workshop featuring her "Only
One" quilt; a motion was made, seconded, and passed to charge $75 for this workshop.

Library displays/teacher outreach: The story book quilts and their books have been donated. Li-
brary displays will just be the Redwood City holiday display coordinated by the neonatal outreach
group.

Bees: Discussion about the Guild role/benefits/duties of bees. Jess will consult with Margie
Pullen and June Wallach to develop a clearer understanding and written “code of conduct” for
bees. A number of bees listed in the Roster have many non-PQ members. A motion was made,
seconded and passed that to be listed in the Roster a bee must have at least 50% PQ members

Inventory: Our Bylaws provide that the Recording Secretary is to maintain an inventory of all
Guild property. Board members and committee chairs are asked to send a list of any property
they have belonging to the Guild before the September board meeting.

Binder updates: Jena has a form on google docs that will let people update their positions online
and anyone who has not yet done so is asked to complete the form as soon as possible. She will
compile a master binder with all job descriptions.

Meeting adjourned at 1:10

Upcoming Quilting Events

August 5 - 2019 Deadline to Enter Quilts into NQNC — New Quilts of Northern California is ac-
cepting entries for an exhibit at the Pacific International Quilt Festival (PIQF), held at the Santa Clara
Convention Center on October 17-20, 2019. Exhibit entries are limited to residents of Northern California
only. Quilts entered in this exhibit may also be entered in PIQF quilt contest for judging, but a separate
entry form for PIQF is required. Go to www.ncgc.net for details.

September 28-29 - Quilts in the Garden, Alden Lane, Livermore, CA. Quilting in the Garden 2019 will
be held September 28th & 29th. Be inspired by 250+ quilts hanging from our majestic oak trees, meet
well-known quilters & shop specialty vendors. Alden Lane Nursery is proud to present two featured artists
this year at Quilting in the Garden — Sue Rasmussen & Nancy Brown.

October 17 -20 Pacific International Quilt Festival - Santa Clara Convention Center, 5001 Great
America Parkway, Santa Clara. Recognized as the official Quilt Week in the city of Santa Clara, the Pa-
cific International Quilt Festival is proud to announce its twenty-eighth year! Join us as we celebrate the
art of quilting. Whether you shop the aisles of the Merchants Mall for the best fabric, learn a new tech-
nique in workshops taught by an international faculty or admire the beauty of the artwork hanging in the

Peninsula Quilters Guild
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quilt competitions and special exhibits, take part in the excitement that is the Pacific International Quilt
Festival. www.quiltfest.com

October 30 — November 3 Quilt Festival Houston — George Brown Convention Center, 1001 Avenida
de las America, Houston, Texas. Among works on display at Houston show this year are antique quilts
dating back to the late 19t and early 20t century. Quilt Festival. www.quilts.com

Note: Additional quilting events can be viewed on the NCQC Calendar at www.ncqgc.net

520 South 1st St., San Jose, CA 95113, 408-971-0323
www.sjquiltmuseum.orqg

’ San Jose Museum of

e - Quilts & Open Wed-Fri 12pm-5pm, Sat-Sun 11am-5pm,
0 and 12-9pm on the first Friday of every month
( Textiles

Jul 21 — Oct 13 Mayan Traje: A Tradition in The Maya of Guatemala are known worldwide for their ex-
cellent weaving and distinctive rrajes (traditional clothing). These were once 100% village-specific, and
people could be recognized as being from a specific place. Over time, many and diverse influences have
caused significant change -- but even so, visitors are struck by the ubiquitous nature of indigenous weav-
ing and the persistence of their “wearable art”. This exhibit will show outstanding examples of clothing
from the early 20th century to contemporary fashion, highlight key differences, and explore some of the
reasons for these changes. On view will be individual pieces as well as full srajes — none created for
tourist markets. These will be drawn from the rarely-displayed collection of the Friends of the Ixchel Mu-
seum. www.ixchelfriends.org

Jul 21 — Oct 13 La Vie de Boheme — La Vie de Bohéme celebrates the collaboration between two San
Jose cultural nstitutions, San Jose Museum of Quilts & Textiles and Opera San José. Showcasing cos-
tumes, illustrations and props from Opera San José's production of La Bohéme, the costumes illuminate
the story of a group of bohemians, and how their lives become intertwined. Although the novel was set in
Paris in the 1840s, the costumes in this exhibition represent the 1920s. https://www.operasj.org/

Jul 21 — Aug 25 The Privilege to Breathe: Adia Millett The Privilege to Breathe is a series of abstracted
textile pieces based on a few questions Adia began to ask herself, Can privileges be universal? What are the

privileges that inform who we are? And what is our role in creating change? Initially the work that sprang from
this inquiry developed into symbols for reconstructing her own relationship to economic disparity, white
fragility, and male privilege. Using a combination of recycled and discarded fabrics, Millett pieces togeth-
er images of hope. Through this process of investigation, she discovered something we all have... the
privilege to breathe.

Peninsula Quilters Guild
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Always Quilting, (650) 458-8580, 4230 Olympic Ave., San Mateo CA 94403

www.alwaysquiltingonline.com, info@alwaysquiltingonline.com

Bay Quilts, (510) 558-0218, 5327 Jacuzzi St. 3-C, Richmond CA 94804

www.sfBayQuilts.com, daveysally49@gmail.com

Bolt Fabric + Home 707-894-2658, 219 N. Cloverdale Blvd., Cloverdale, CA 95425

www.boltcloverdale.com, info@boldcloverdale.com

Broadway Quilts, (707) 938-7312, 20525 Broadway, Sonoma CA 95476

www.BroadwayQuilts.com, Gery@broadwayquilts.com

Cottage Yarns, (650) 873-7371, 607 W. Orange Ave., So. San Francisco CA 94080

www.cottageyarns.com, cottageyarns@sbcglobal.net

Creative Ps & Qs, (650) 572-2808, www.creativepsandgs.com, pernille@pernillequilts.com

Empty Spools Seminars, 5306 Springridge Ct., Fairfield CA 94534-4005

www.emptyspoolsseminars.com, info@emptyspoolsseminars.com

Pam's Path to Travel: Quilt 'n Cruise, (650) 773-5756, 2510 Dolores St., San Mateo CA 94403, www.pamstrav-
el.net, ferry@pamstravel.net

Ralph's Vacuum & Sewing Center, (650) 368-2841, 837 Main Street, Redwood City, CA 94063 www.ralphsvac-

nsew.com, info@ralphsvacnsew.com

Serge * A - Lot, ((415)715-8405 , 1949 Ocean Ave., San Francisco CA 94127

Sergelot@gmail.com

Newsletter Information: Peninsula Quilters Gazette is published monthly. Cutoff date for submissions is the 25th of the
month. Please email submissions to the Editor, with “Newsletter” in the subject line at: pq_news@yahoo.com. We need
your input!

Peninsula Quilters: http://www.peninsulaquilters.org WebAdmin: webadmin@peninsulaquilters.org
Peninsula Quilters Guild is a 501(c)(3) organization. All donations are tax deductible as permitted by law. Federal ID 94-2747778.

Names, addresses, phone numbers, email addresses included in Peninsula Quilters Guild membership directory and newsletters are in-
tended to conduct business of the Guild only. Use of this information for commercial purposes, other solicitation, or purpose is expressly
prohibited.

Reprint Permission: Any quilt guild with whom we exchange newsletters may reprint articles from the PQ Gazette by adding the following
credit line: “This article is reprinted from the (month, year) issue of the Peninsula Quilters Gazette of the Peninsula Quilters Guild, San Ma-
teo, CA.”

Peninsula Quilters Gazette FIRST
PO Box 2423 CI\',I-QI?_S

Redwood City CA 94064
www.peninsulaquilters.org

Bring to Next Meeting:
Your Name Tag
LifeMoves/Neonatal Quilts
Show & Tell
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